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Mission & Goals:
It is the mission of the Southwest High Athletic School Booster Club to provide financial support and the parent/student involvement necessary to maintain quality sports programs.

The primary mission of the Southwest Guilford High School Athletic Boosters Club is to: 

· Support athletic and academic excellence for all student athletes.
· Promote active and involved parent and community leadership.
· Promote sportsmanship and provide supplementary financial support to all Southwest Guilford High School athletic teams. 
The primary goals of the Southwest Guilford High School Athletic Boosters Club is to: increase the active membership of the Club.  We strongly encourage friends, family and community businesses to join the Southwest Athletic Booster Club and attend monthly Booster Club meetings.  We strive to create positive public awareness of Southwest High School and our Athletic Program, in which we hope to attract and increase attendance at all athletic events.
FINANCIAL – Combined Booster Clubs
The SW Booster Club each year contributes funds to the Southwest High Athletics department for the needs of each sport that otherwise would not be available.  Our combined running budget is roughly $175,000, primarily raised from gate receipts, advertising, concessions, fundraising and Booster Club memberships.  Primarily, the monies of the booster club will be expended for:
·  1. Capital improvements of athletic facilities.
·  2. Maintaining and repairing equipment.
·  3. Necessary purchases for athletic teams.
·  4. Awards, banquets and recognitions.
MEETING TIMES
The primary booster meetings are the first Monday of the each month at 7:00 (unless otherwise noted) in the Media Center of SW Guilford HS.  The Women's Soccer booster meetings are held when deemed necessary and at the least 3 times per year. All soccer parents and anyone interested are invited to attend.
WHY SHOULD YOU JOIN THE BOOSTER CLUB?
To maintain comprehensive, quality and competitive sports programs for you, your athlete, the school and the Southwest High community. Your experience, expertise, enthusiasm and financial support are appreciated!
MORE WAYS THAN ONE TO HELP!
In addition to your financial contribution, you can support the Boosters in other ways:
1. Volunteer to work before, during, and after athletic events.
2. Become a corporate sponsor.  For more information, contact Brindon Christman at 336-819-2978 or Christb2@gcsnc.com.
Summary:

Leadership - The SWGHS Athletic Booster Club remains a valuable asset to the athletic programs at Southwest because of the dedication and support of its members.  SWGHS booster clubs lead the area in funds raised and projects accomplished. Our clubs have grown significantly over the years. The main driver of this growth has been parent involvement and commitment to excellence. We instill in our Student-Athletes to strive to be the best, to be leaders both on and off the field. We must do the same to ensure we give them the support they need. Find out how you can be a part of leading by example through SWGHS Booster clubs and activities. 
Year End Summary and Highlights– Women’s Soccer
The 2016 Women's Soccer season was a great success story.  The team overcame the absence of last year's coach, Jennifer Stillman-Black, to maternity leave and rallied under the leadership of Men's Soccer Coach Rob Szitas.  

The season began with a preseason jamboree in Wake Forest, NC.   The ladies showed improvement in each match and only allowed one goal for the day.   Non-conference games offered an opportunity for the Cowgirls to adjust to a new coach and new players.  After a close opening loss to Page HS, the Cowgirls registered shutout victories in 5 of their next 6 matches and for the season they had 14 total shutouts.  By the time the conference season arrived they were a force to be reckoned with.  The team placed 2nd in the conference with an outstanding 8-2 record (17-5 overall).  Major accomplishments included a win at conference champion East Forsyth for the first time in the seniors careers and an 8 game winning streak entering the NC State Playoffs.  Coach Rob Szitas was honored near the end of the season for attaining his 700th win as a high school soccer coach.  It is an impressive feat and SWGHS is very fortunate to have him.

In the first round of the State Playoffs, the Cowgirls were paired against conference rival Northwest Guilford, a team they had split regular season matches against.  The Cowgirls prevailed 2-1 in a hard fought game.  Due to an unfortunate 16 seeding, next up was #1 seed and national powerhouse Providence High School.  The Cowgirls travelled to Charlotte on a charter bus provided by the booster club and played their finest game of the year.  After one of our senior captains was injured in the second half, the Cowgirls rallied to tie the score and pressured the Providence team with many shots on goal that narrowly missed.  Despite this phenomenal team effort, our ladies gave up the game winner with 4 minutes to play to the eventual state champions.  The 2-1 loss marked the end to one of the greatest seasons for the Southwest Women's Soccer Team.
In the days that followed, the recognition and accolades for this talented team rolled in.  

All Conference: Bri O’Connor, Cameron France, Mickayla Green, Demi Hackney, Cori May

All Region: 1st Team – Cameron France, Mickayla Green, Bri O’Connor.  2nd Team – Cori May, Demi Hackney. Honorable Mention – Gianna Flowers, Taylor Jackson
All State:  Cameron France

Thank you to our Graduating Seniors for your contributions to the SW Soccer program, Southwest Guilford High School, and our Community. Three seniors will continue their soccer careers in college: Cameron France at Davidson College,  Mickayla Green at Liberty University, and Amanda Barata at Barton College.  Please come back to visit often and continue to represent us well.   “Once a Cowgirl, Always a Cowgirl!”  
	2016 Graduating Cowgirls – Thank You and Good Luck!

	Brianna O'Conner
	Cameron France
	Mickayla Green

	Mollie Grose
	Amanda Barata
	


2015/2016 Women’s Soccer Financials:

The 2015-2016 school year has been successful for the SWGHS Women’s Soccer Club. During this past year, through Membership, Apparel Sales, Donations, Fundraisers and our Annual Reverse Raffle/Silent Auction, we have generated $9,077 in revenue for use by the Women’s Soccer program at Southwest High School. Below are some key Fundraising Income/Expenditures that are designated to help and improve the experience of our Student Athletes.
Fundraising Income
· Concessions $3,768. Net profit of $2,400 (including 1 football game)
· Raffle of Gift Cards $2,550
· Reverse Raffle $1,044
· Player Dues $925

· Other Fund Raising Income $480
· Membership Income $310
Expenditures
· Away game meals and snacks $1,917
· Concession Expenses $1,707

· Team Apparel $1,401

· Fund Raiser Items for Sale $1,198

· Field Improvements of $1,000
· Awards & Recognitions $941

· Scapbooks for players $800 

· Travel $650
· Awards/Sr. Night $450

· Team Building Activities and Other Expenses of $263

· Reverse Raffle Ticket Purchases $200
Year End Financial Totals:

The financial status for the booster club remains strong.  We began the fiscal year with a positive balance of $4,703 and should end with $3,254.  This is the first year that Women's Soccer has issued a budget and it has been a learning experience.  While some of our budget items were very accurate, we had several more players on the JV team than expected and that contributed to much higher expenses.  The Booster Club also attempted to lower the parent contribution and provide game day drinks from our general fund instead of parents contributing one game each.  Discussions with parents and among our board members over the next few months will help us decide how to better prepare for our unexpected expenses and formulate a plan to increase our cash balance at the end of 2017.
Overall, a very successful soccer season for our young ladies and equally successful for our new Booster Club.
For more information, Booster information, Please contact our AD, Brindon Christman, at 336-819-2978 or at Christb2@gcsnc.com. To learn more about how SWGHS Boosters impacts your student and to see ways you can become involved, visit our website at Cowboysports.org.
Respectfully Submitted,

Doug Black
Treasurer, SWGHS Women’s Soccer Booster Club
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